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Diary Dates 

November 
1st – Children’s Week  
         Celebrations, Year 6/7  
         Cricket Carnival 
2nd – Gleeson Transition Day 
8th – Pupil Free Day  
10th – Zoo Excursion – Rm’s 2B,  
          5 & 6, Sports Meeting  
11th – Remembrance Day,  
           Grounds Meeting 3.15pm 
15th – KO Boys & Girls Softball 
19th – Assembly  
26th – School Closure Day 
30th – Governing Council 7pm  

_______________________ 
 
 
 

Road Crossing 
Monitors 
 

 
Wed 27th Oct – Tue 2nd Nov 
Gemma R, Avara E, Lara B 

 
Wed 3rd Nov – Tue 9th Nov  

Cody S, Dantae C, Sam K 
 

Wed 10th Nov – Tue 16th Nov 
Jade O, Maddison H, Tilly-Rose P 
 
  

 

Please arrive by 8.25am 
 
 
 
 
 

Children’s Week at Ardtornish Primary School 

 
SRC Executive, brainstorming ideas for Children’s Week – Gargee, Charli, Zara, Jasmine, Jess and Isabelle  

 
 

Children’s Week is celebrated nationally and includes Universal Children’s Day, which falls on the fourth 
Wednesday in October. It’s a week to celebrate Children’s rights, talents and citizenship. 
This year’s theme is based on the Rights of the Child - Article 15 –  

 

             Children have the right to choose their friends and connect safely with others. 
 

The SRC are hosting a range of activities for Children’s Week, starting on Monday November 1. 
A timetable of activities is included below and as you can see we will have a very busy week. On Monday 
there will be a pre-ordered, whole school sausage sizzle, with sausages being delivered directly to each class.  
 
 

During the week students can decorate their hand or arm with a temporary body art design (temporary 
tattoo), with a different age group invited each day to ease the flow of students. This will be held under the 
shelter by the canteen at each recess time. 
 
Year 4-7 students will have the chance to enter a raffle, and have their name drawn out, to play against the 
teachers and SRC Executives in a backyard cricket match on the primary oval, which will be played during 
lunch on Wednesday. 
 
We will finish the week with a casual clothes day and discos on Friday November 5. Students can dress in 
party clothes or their casual clothes for a gold coin donation during the day on Friday. At lunchtime on Friday 
we will host a F-1 disco in the school hall for a gold coin donation. After school we will host two discos, year 
2 to 4 students from 4:30 pm - 5:30 pm in the school hall and year 5 to 7 students are invited to attend a 
youth group style disco in the school gym from 6:30 pm to 8:30 pm. Students will need to be dropped off 
and collected by a parent or caregiver at the entrance of each event. More details can be found on Skoolbag. 
Each event can be paid for via Qkr! or cash payments on the day. 
 
We look forward to a fun Children’s Week and hope to see all students get involved. 
Mrs Natalie Hall, SRC Teacher Leader and Student Wellbeing Leader 

 
 

Pupil Free Day 
Monday 

 8th November 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

RAN Training Update for all 
Volunteers 

 

As of the 1st of July 2021 all volunteers will need to update their  
RAN Training, which is now called Responding to Risks of Harm, 
Abuse and Neglect – Education and Care. It is called RRHAN-EC for 
short.  
Click this link Plink account for volunteers - RRHAN-EC training 
to do the online training update. Once completed please email a 
copy of certificate to dl.1540.info@schools.sa.edu.au 
 

Animalia Competition 
 
The alphabet book "Animalia" 
by Graeme Base is celebrating 
its 35th anniversary this year 
and The Royal Australian Mint 
has released 2 special coins to 
celebrate.  
Our school is running an 
"Animalia" competition and 
the prize is one of these 
specially minted coins. 
Students can create a poem, 
picture or anything original 
about one of the pages in this 
fascinating alphabet book.  
All entries are to be given to 
the library by November 9th. 
The winner will be announced 
on November 10th.

Excursion and Incursion Update 

ACTIVITY 
DATE/S STUDENTS 

INVOLVED 
LAST PAY DAY 

4pm 

Year 6 
Year 7 Graduation 

6/12 
7/12 

Year 6 & 7 5/11/21 

Wizbang 6/12/21 
Rm’s 3A, 3B, 

4A 
 

Waterworld 9/12/21 1B, 9, 10 3/12/21 
 

Zoo 
 

10/11/21 
 

2B, 5, 6 
 

5/11/21 

Disco Yr 2-4  5/11/21  12noon 5/11/21 

JP Lunchtime 
Disco 

5/11/21  9am 5/11/21 

Casual Clothes 
Day  

5/11/21  4/11/21 

Flaming Friday 5/11/21  5/11/21 

Flaming Friday 
Meal Deal 

5/11/21  12noon 4/11/21 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

 
 

Tuesday 2nd  Michele S 
Wednesday 3rd  Michele S 
Thursday 4th  Ling C, Deneice P 
Friday 5th   Wei-Wei R, Sonoko F-G, Natasha H 
 
                  

Tuesday 9th  Michele S 
Wednesday 10th  Mary-Anne R 
Thursday 11th  Tui M, Deneice P 
Friday 12th  Rhonda P, Stacey C, Jenni F, Emma J 

 
 
 

2022 enrolment and class structure 
processes 

 

 

Accurate enrolment details are needed so we can determine numbers 
for our 2022 classes. Therefore if your family is considering moving, or 
you know of someone moving into our area it is important that you let 
us know as soon as possible. If you have a younger sibling to start next 
year and you haven't completed an enrolment form please contact the 

front office staff as soon as possible. 

https://www.plink.sa.edu.au/pages/signup.jsf?client=DECD
mailto:dl.1540.info@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 
 

 



Narnu Farm Camp – Rooms 3A & 3B 

Last term, Room 3A and 3B went to camp at Narnu Farm. We 

stayed for 3 days and 2 nights. We had the BEST time! 

Narnu farm is located in Hindmarsh Island. It took us about 2 

hours to get there. The bus ride on the way there was very noisy 

but on the way back it was very quiet as we were super tired. 

There were 6 rooms with bunk beds and a Shearers Quarters 

which is a very nice place to sleep, it even had an indoor 

bathroom. 

There were lots of things you could do like horse riding, ride on a Vintage truck, butter 

making, blacksmithing, holding the baby chicks and hand ploughing. The best part was 

feeding the animals including the babies. We had lots of food to eat and great weather! 

We were very grateful to the parent helpers who came along.      

 


